

Wood End Road, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton, WV11 1YQ Tele: 01902 558940 🛾 email: woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk

Headteacher: Miss S Sharma Deputy Headteacher: Mr J Sheard Assistant Headteacher: Mrs F Bellenger

Summer 1 13th July 2020

## Dear Parents

As this academic year draws to an end, I would like to thank you for your patience and understanding. It may have seemed difficult at times not knowing what was coming next for your children's education. We have tried our best to process information and give clear updates as quickly as possible. Thank you also for becoming our partners in supporting your children's learning, we hope you have enjoyed the experience. The messages and updates we have received from you have been gratefully appreciated and kept us motivated. Above all to those who sent children into school thank you for trusting us.

Thank you to the staff, who have not ceased in their commitment to our families and children. They have made themselves available to provide care for our children who have been attending school, during term time and volunteered to work through holidays. They have produced quality learning resources to support you and your children in continuing their learning journey from a distance and they are still working relentlessly to plan a curriculum offer for the children in the autumn term which will support the children to narrow the gap created by school closure.

To our children thank you for continuing with your learning at home even when it has been so difficult. Thank you for speaking to us when we have called or coming into school when we have invited you. You have made us smile. We are sorry to those who have not been able to come into school, but we understand that there were some very difficult decisions to make.

To our children who will not be returning to Wood End, particularly those moving on to secondary school, we are sorry that we have not been able to say goodbye in the traditional ways. The most important priority for us was to keep you safe and healthy. We wish you well as you move on in your lives to new schools to make new friends and start new journeys. You may be nervous, you may be excited, the next steps may be frightening, but what you must do is take these next steps... they will lead you to your dreams and a brighter tomorrow. We hope you thrive wherever you go and wish you well.

We are preparing the school in line with government guidance to reopen in September. The first few weeks will be a phased opening to ultimately support the whole school in returning. You will receive an email informing you when your children will return to school.

On the reverse of this newsletter, please find details of what your children will need for school in September. To ensure safe environment children will only be allowed to bring essential items into school.

I hope that you will continue to stay safe and well and we look forward to welcoming all of our families back in the autumn term.

Miss Sharma

**Contacting school** - the school office will be open until Friday 17th July . If you need to contact school during the school holidays, please use the school email address:

woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk

## Year 6 Leavers

Unfortunately, we have not been able to hold our usual good-bye celebrations for Year 6.

We would like to wish everyone of our Year 6 pupils good luck and success in their new Secondary schools.



Reminder: Please let the school office know if you have changed your telephone number, moved house or if we need to update any emergency contact details or any medical information.

Please ensure we are up to date!

